
iJGS GENERAL SERVICES

March 17, 2017 

Ms. Amy Peterman 
District Representative 
Ceres Unified School District 
P. 0. Box 307
Ceres, CA 95307

Dear Ms. Peterman: 

Govt•• nor Edmund G. Brown Jr 

Application No.: 50/71043-00-013 
School: Argus High 
County of Stanislaus 

The Office of Public School Construction (OPSC) has completed its review of Argus High, OPSC 
application number 50/71043-00-013. Review of the District's project financing, expenditures, and 
certifications to ensure compliance pursuant to Education Code Sections 17072.35, 17074.25, and 
17076.1 O and School Facility Program (SFP) Regulation Section 1859.106 was conducted. In addition, 
the review examined the District's compliance with applicable SFP Regulations in effect when the 
funding application was received by OPSC, dated January 13, 2010. 

The project is a non-financial hardship new construction project that was funded on a 50/50 percent 
State and 50/50 percent district basis. As permitted in SFP Regulation, a district may expend the savings 
not needed for the project on other high priority capital facility needs of the District. 

The District has incurred savings of $34,300 on this project. Please be advised that once the project 
savings have been expended on other high priority capital facility needs of the District, they must be 
reported to the OPSC on the Detailed Listing ·of Project Expenditures-Savings, pursuant to School 
Facility Program Regulation Section 1859.103. Education Code Section 17076.1 O(a) requires the District 
to continue to submit expenditure reports annually, until all project funds, State share plus the District's 
required matching share, have been expended. 

Per district's letter dated February 8, 2017, the project savings of $34,300 on the above mentioned 
project was spent on repairing the roof on the same site, as a high priority project within the district. The 
repair of the roof was outside of the scope of the Argus High project. 

OPSC has received the signed Summary of Project Financing and Expenditures dated February 13, 
2017 from the District. As the District has concurred with the review findings in the Summary of Project 
Financing and Expenditures, the project is considered closed. Enclosed is the final report. 

This final report includes the: 

1. Summary of Project Financing and Expenditures and Supporting Schedules
2. State Allocation Board Apportionment Approval
3. Division of the State Architect Plan Approval
4. California Department of Education Final Plan Approval

In order to promote School Facility Program transparency, this report will be posted to our website. 
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